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CITY OF RIVIERA BEACH – MEMORANDUM 

 

TO: 

 

HON. MAYOR, CHAIRPERSON AND CITY COUNCIL 

  

THROUGH: JONATHAN EVANS, CITY MANAGER, MPA, MBA, ICMA-CM 

 

FROM: CLARENCE SIRMONS, DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES 

RICHARD BLANKENSHIP, PARKS AND RECREATION DIRECTOR 

  

SUBJECT: POLICY TO NAME AND RENAME CITY STREETS, BUILDINGS AND 

FACILITIES (OR COMPONENTS THEREOF), AND CERTAIN REAL 

OR TANGIBLE PROPERTIES 

  

DATE: FEBRUARY 17, 2021 

  

CC: GENERAL PUBLIC 

 

 

 Background:  

Since 2010, the City has operated under the current Street Naming Policy, approved by Resolution 

No. 168-10.  Although this policy is generally in line with current practices among our peer cities 

and the County, the proposed amendments add additional specificity related to fees, 

implementation costs, and the application process for the naming and renaming of streets.  

Further, the City has never adopted a policy guiding the naming or renaming of municipal real 

property e.g., buildings, community spaces, amenities, etc. This proposed amendment will expand 

the policy to include a specific process for naming or renaming the City’s real and tangible 

properties. 

Citywide Goal: 

Enhance Government Stewardship 

Budget/Fiscal Impact: 

There is no fiscal impact associated with this Item 

Recommendation(s):  

City staff recommends City Council approve this Resolution. 
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Attachment(s):  

1. Resolution Number 124-20 

2. Existing Resolution 168-10 with markups 

3. Existing Policy with markups 


